


































TESTIMONY OF THE QUEENS & BRONX BUILDING ASSOCIATION 
BEFORE THE COMMITTEE ON HOUSING & BUILDINGS 

DECEMBER 9, 2014 
 

 Good Morning.  My name is Robert Altman and I am the legislative consultant to the 
Queens & Bronx Building Association.  We are testifying today in opposition to Intro. No. 526. 
 
 Our opposition to Intro. No. 526 is philosophical.  We understand the importance of the 
City Council considering legislation and regulations regarding the core functions of the 
infrastructure that is within the City.  Keeping housing structures safe, clean and livable are 
basic functions and appropriate for legislative action. 
 
 However, amenities are additional items provided in a housing situation that are most 
often not required.  Regulating notices for items such as foosball tables, swimming pools and 
the like starts a precedent that has the potential to have no end and take away City and private 
sector resources from the core functions each should be providing.  In starting down this road, 
the Council establishes a predicate for regulating the actual amenities themselves.  Over-
regulation will simply lead to the question for a developer, cooperative, condominium 
association, building owner and the like, of whether the amenity should be provided in the first 
place, since the amenity is often optional (with the rare exception, in the case of an elevator).  
Since amenities are not core functions and can be accessed by residents off-site, regulating 
these items in a building will have the ultimate impact of discouraging their inclusion, except in 
luxury situations.  Moreover, regulation on these items will simply discourage buildings, 
currently thinking of including such items, from adding them. 
 
 We believe Intro. 526 is unnecessary in meeting the basic housing needs of this City and 
urge that it not be passed, lest it set an improper precedent. 








